Newkirk Main Street Board
July 20, 2020

Those present were Board Members Dawn Brakey, Maggi Hutchinson, Ali Carpenter, Bob Capone, Sue Roy, Holly Cline, Director Alyssa McCleery and guest Faith Capone.
Meeting was called to order by acting President Dawn Brakey at 5:00 p.m.  Quorum was established.
Minutes of June 15, 2020 – Motion was made by Hutchinson and seconded by Capone to approve the minutes.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report -Motion was made by Hutchinson and seconded by Capone to accept the treasurers report. Maggi is working on an agreement to present to the Amphitheatre Board that will designate Main Street as the fiscal sponsor of the Amphitheatre board so that we are in compliance with IRS 501c3 guidelines.
New Business- Discussion was held regarding renting out chairs for events.   Board consensus was to rent the chairs for $2.50 per chair with a $50 deposit and half of chair rental and deposit due up front.  Deposit must be made with a check in order to return money to renters in a timely fashion. 
Motion was made by Capone and seconded by Hutchinson to approve the chair rental policy as stated.  All in favor.  Motion carried
Motion was made by Capone and seconded by Roy to approve the Keep Oklahoma Beautiful Membership dues of $200.  All in Favor.  Motion carried.
There was discussion about Newkirk Herald Journal matching ad grant program and the benefits of the program.   It was decided that $350 of the $700 CA Day advertising budget would be spent for NHJ and the remaining amount would be used to place ads in the Ponca City monthly in order to reach more people since it was more widely circulated.  
Motion was made by Hutchinson and seconded by Brakey to approve placing ads in the NHJ and sister paper, the Cowley Tribune, for the matching ad promotion not to exceed existing budget amount and utilize the remainder for additional CA Day advertising.  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Old Business - Ryan Smykil has been asked to fill the available board seat, but a response is yet to be received.   OK Center for Non-Profits training will be held virtually August 26 & 27.  OMSC has training scheduled for that day as well.   Alyssa will email information to board members about Board Member Training
The CA Day task list was reviewed and tasks were assigned and claimed by board member volunteers.
Reports received:
Office Report
Reinvestment Report
Monthly Sales Tax Collections
Volunteer Hours
Committee Reports 

Having completed the agenda, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Cline
